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Part of Truro & Penwith Academy Trust  

  

Grow your mind; aim high.  
 

 Maths Award: Annie (Hedgehogs) Matty (Squirrels) Lenny (Fox) 

 Reading Award: Jowan I (Hedgehogs) Phoebe (Squirrels) Teagan (Fox)  

- English Award: Lorna (Hedgehogs) Kiefer (Squirrels) Alex (Fox) 

- Star Pupil Award: Ruan (Hedgehogs) Florence (Squirrels) Millie 

(Fox)  

- Additional pupil award: Bradley, Louise, Rowen, Ellen, Matilda for 

a fantastic effort in looking after and improving the garden and 

school grounds! 

 

 

Dear Cardinham Families,  

I hope this message finds you all rested, rejuvenated and ready for the new year ahead! 

Welcome back to Cardinham School! It's an absolute joy to have our classrooms filled again this morning with 

the energy and enthusiasm of our incredible pupils. We return, brimming with excitement for the adventures 

and discoveries that await us in this new term. 

Remember to take a glance at the updated dates at the end of the newsletter. More insightful information 

will be added every fortnight, ensuring you're always up-to-date with our school's latest news, events and 

accomplishments. 

Additionally, we're thrilled to announce a series of enriching workshops advertised at the end of this 

newsletter. These workshops (put on by Cornwall’s Mental Health Support Team) are fantastic opportunities 

for parents to engage, learn and connect with an incredible resource that’s completely free. There really is 

something for everyone and your participation could make a significant difference in enhancing your child's 

development. 

I also want to take this opportunity to commend two of our pupils. A huge round of applause for Tabitha, who 

bravely performed "Last Christmas" using Makaton at a signing event before the holidays – this was solo and 

in front of a huge crowd! Equally, a huge well done to Jess for her eloquence and poise while reading at St. 

Meubred's Church before Christmas. We're immensely proud of all our pupils' accomplishments beyond the 

classroom. We always cherish hearing about accomplishments outside of school, so keep sharing your 

achievements with us. They inspire us all! 

As we step into this term, let's continue to create an environment where every child feels valued, encouraged 

and empowered to reach their full potential. Here's to a fantastic start filled with learning, laughter and 

countless memorable moments! Let's make this term one to remember. 

Best wishes, 

Dave Jones  

Headteacher 

Cold Weather 

As the weather turns colder, we want to ensure pupils stay warm and comfortable while they enjoy their 

time outdoors. Please remember to send your child to school equipped with the necessary gear to brave the 

chilly temperatures. Coats, gloves, scarves and hats are essential to keep them cosy and protected from 

the cold. 

          
      

http://www.cardinhamschool.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Out of Hours Contact 
 

A reminder that Cardinham School is 

supported by Kestrel Guards. If you 

notice anything out of hours with 

regards to the school site that is of 

concern, please call 01209 313125. 

They will be able to contact the 

necessary people or visit site for us. 
 

 

Admissions Arrangements Update & Consultation 

Before Christmas, we sent out an email regarding the update to our 

over subscription criteria within the admissions policy.  

If you haven't received this email, please let us know to ensure 

you're aware of the changes that are being proposed. Kindly note 

that the consultation period will conclude on January 11th. Your 

feedback and thoughts are invaluable to us, so please take the time 

to review and contribute before this deadline. 
 

 

Extra-Curricular Clubs 

Information about our exciting offer of extra-curricular clubs 

will be sent out tomorrow. Football Club can already be booked by 

clicking on the following link below: 

Book ECND 3 - Football After School Club - Cardinham Primary 

School from Argyle Community Trust 

Football Club continues to be available for all pupils in Reception 

through to Year 6 and will continue to be on Friday between 

3:15pm and 4:15pm. 

The first session is this Friday 12th January.  

  

Cardinham Challenge 
 

A huge thank you and well done to 

all those pupils who took part in 

the Cardinham Challenge this year. 

Certificates will be with pupils 

very soon! 

 

 

      

Little Fawns Update 

 

After School Club 

Please be advised 

that there will be 

NO after school 

club on Wednesday 

17th January due to 

whole staff training. 

Please make 

alternative 

arrangements on 

this day. 

 

https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/ecnd-3-football-after-school-club-cardinham-primary-school.html
https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/ecnd-3-football-after-school-club-cardinham-primary-school.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Message from Parish Council about Parking 

“The Parish Council is aware that there is not a great deal of space for 

parking in the village, but consideration for pedestrians and other road 

users is important, particularly in an area where children will be 

congregating with their friends and where their attention may not always 

be on the road. 

 

We would request that parents bringing their children to school by car 

exercise care and caution - allowing more time for the journey could help 

with this. 

 

We would also ask that parking around the school is limited for the safety 

of those children walking to school and for the consideration of residents.” 

      
 

 

Tennis Club Info 

A reminder to check your 

inboxes as we sent out an 

email with information on 

how to become a member 

with the Cardinham Sports 

Club. If you are interested 

but didn’t receive this 

email, please let us know. 

 

PE Timetable for Spring Term 

See below for the PE timetable for the Spring Term. The timetable comes into effect from this week so 

please ensure your child comes prepared for their PE lessons. 

     



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Diary Dates: Cardinham School 2023/2024 

Mon 8th Jan Pupils Return for Spring Term. 

Weds 10th Jan ‘EYFS Stay and Play Session’ for Prospective Reception Sept 24 Starters at 9:30am 

Tues 23rd Jan Spring Term Family Forum. Meet by School Office at 3:25pm.  

Spring Half Term – 12th Feb to 16th Feb 

Mon 19th Feb Pupils Return after Spring Half Term 

Thurs 28th March End of Spring Term. Pupils collected at 2pm. No After School Club. 

Mon 15th April Pupils Return for Summer Term  

Mon 6th May May Bank Holiday 

w/b 13th May Key Stage 2 SATs Week 

Summer Half Term – 27th May to 31st May 

Mon 3rd June Pupils Return after Summer Half Term 

Fri 7th June INSET DAY 

Weds 24th July End of Summer Term. Pupils collected at 2pm. No After School Club. 

Mental Health Support Term Webinars Below 
 

We have been asked to advertise a number of workshops that Cornwall’s Mental Health Support Team are 

putting on. We are extremely lucky to have a resource like this that is completely free of charge! Please 

make the most of this opportunity. Booking information can be found on the next few pages. 
 

     

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


